Minutes of the University Council on Teaching

Friday, April 20th, 2007

10:00-11:30 a.m., Bourneuf House

Present: Chris Hepburn (Chair), Sue Barrett, Mary Joe Hughes, Bill Petri, Fred Yen

Guest: Associate Academic Vice President, Rita Owens

Associate Vice President Owens gave an update on academic technology.

<u>Classrooms</u>. Over summer '07, the 25 classrooms that remain without basic technology systems, including those in Carney, will be outfitted (with DVD players, fixed projectors, and laptop connections). Classrooms, including those on the law campus, will be regularly updated and any new classrooms will have basic systems from the beginning. Smart boards will be coming to some classrooms in the future. One million dollars a year has been available for classroom technology for each of the last five years after this year, there will be only one million every other year.

Academic Technology funds, which have previously been held by ATAB (Academic Technology Advisory Board), and had to be requested each year, will now, for the most part, be decentralized and each school will control its own funds. However, \$300,000 of the \$800,000 budget will be put on reserve for people who need technology to support an innovative project. They will apply in the same manner that people now apply f?

y t

## TAMs

There were many more requests than could be filled this year, more applications than in any previous year.

Next meeting: May